
 

 

 

 

    

  

 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 
   
 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 
 

 
Dear Parents/Carers, Governors and Friends, 
 

Goodbye Mrs Davis 

Yesterday, we said thank you and goodbye to Mrs Davis who for the past seven years led our excellent and much respected Nursery and Reception 

provision. Unfortunately, her new home is many hours away, too far to commute, so we wish Mrs Davis and her family the very best with their 

relocation.  

Mrs Knightley and Mrs Langstaffe will together with the EYFS team, continue to deliver the best learning experiences for our youngest children. 
 

Parent Consultation Evenings 

The parents’ evenings this week were well attended. Any missed appointments can be rearranged with class teachers. 
 

If your child is not immunised you put your child at risk 

The Enfield immunisation team was present at both parent evenings this week to provide much needed advice and  

information as well as to sign up parents for the next round of immunisations. Unfortunately, there are a lot of  

myths that have sown doubt in parents’ minds that over the years as lead to many children left unprotected against  

avoidable illness and disease. Sensational reporting at the end of the 90’s early 00’s about unsubstantiated claims,  

led concerned parents not taking their children for vaccination. In July this year the UK Health Security Agency (UKHSA)  

announced that there was a high risk of measles in London, with a prediction of up to 160,000 cases in the capital alone.  

With some areas of London reporting as many as 40% of children unvaccinated, the risk of spread is much higher than  

elsewhere in the country. Every region in England has reported confirmed cases of the infectious disease and cases to  

date are over double that of the whole of last year. While measles can be mild for some children, one in five will  

require a hospital visit and the infection can lead to complications in one in 15, such as meningitis and sepsis. There is no specific treatment for 

measles, so parents are being reminded that vaccination gives the best protection from serious illness. 

 

Results of School Uniform consultation – PE Days 

Out of 293 responses, 262 preferred for children to come to school dressed in their PE kit. 

From Tuesday 31st October, Children will come dressed in their appropriate PE kit to school when 

it is their PE day. We will remind parents on which days this happens.  

 

Show Racism the Red Card – Wear Red Day on Friday 20th October 

Next Friday, children can wear red clothing to show their support to this campaign. 

 

Mr Jan M Bless 

Headteacher   

Newsletter  
13th October 2023 

 

 

Attendance for week beginning 9th October 2023 

Ash 91.25 % 

Birch 80.00% 

Oak   88.80% 

 1B 88.52%           

 1G 98.08%            

 1S 90.83%           

 2C 96.43%           

 2F 86.43%           

 2G 94.44%          

 3F 97.59%              

 3G 92.33%              

 3H 97.86%             

 4A 96.67%             

 4L 87.31%             

 4T 91.60%            

 5G 95.56%             

 5H 98.15%   

 5W 93.33%             

 

 6C 98.40% 

 6D 97.20% 

 6F 96.96% 

 

Well done to 1G, 2C, 3F, 3H, 4A, 5G, 5H, 6C, 6D and 6F with attendance above 95%. 
Overall attendance since September 2023: 93.65% 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SCHOOL YEAR 2023 - 2024 

DATE YEAR EVENT 

Mon 16th October 4 Trip to Herts Young Mariners Base 

Tue 17th October 2G Visit to The Monument 

Wed 18th October 
3 to 6 

2F 

KS2 Maths Café  

Visit to The Monument 

Thu 19th October 
2C  

5 

Visit to The Monument  

Trip to London Transport Museum  

Fri 20th October all Children wear red to school – Show Racism the Red Card 

6th November all Photos for Individuals and Siblings  

25th March all Class Photos 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This week we focus on 

 
These pupils received a certificate this week: 

 

Yasin 1B, Jaime 1G, Theo 1S, Summer-Rose 2C, Jensila 2F, Jaxon 2G, Mason 3F, Teanna 3G, Aiden 3H,       

Vladi 4A, Yasmin 4L, Ashton 4T, Lexi 5G, Aayden 5H, Bintou 5W, Sadia 6C, Ronnie 6D, Aliyah 6F 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

As part of our Black History Month focus in Nursery, we have been reading 

Handa's Surprise. We have had lots of opportunities for hands on exploration of 

the fruits in the book: feeling and smelling them; making fruit-print pictures 

with them and learning how to use knives safely to cut them to make a delicious 

fruit salad. 

 



 

 

 

 

Rainbow’s Rhubarb Crumble 

As part of our learning about Harvest, we made a delicious rhubarb crumble using rhubarb grown in our school 

gardens.  Most of the children had never seen or tasted rhubarb before so this was a new experience!  We 

chopped and cooked the rhubarb before making a crumble mix to put on the top.  Then we baked the crumble 

before eating it.  We were very proud of what we had made and shared some with Mr Bless. 

 

           

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Netball tournament Tuesday 10th October 2023 

During our first match against Caple Manor, our incredible team won 3-0. We played amazingly as a 

team considering how well the other team played. We scored in the 4th minute, 7th minutes and in the 

second half in the 8th minute. The game was very rapid and if we were successful at every shot, the 

score would have been 6-0! 

This is the first time a POW Netball team has won a match in 2 years.  

 POW started off strong in our second match scoring within the 

first 2 minutes, until the other team caught up with us. The 

opposing team were a very well-practiced team and ended up 

beating us. After only having 2 training sessions we are very 

proud of our achievement in this tournament! 

Look out Freezywater, we will get you next time! 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CEMEVI VISIT -Year 5 visited the 

Cemevi on Wednesday 4th and Friday 6th 

October, in Wood Green, as part of the RE 

curriculum. 

Nadinsa (5G) - We did a Semah dance in the Cem room – it was so exciting! 

Anna (5W) - I learnt that everyone is equal and everyone is right. 

Natalie (5G) – I liked the pictures of Ali on the wall and the man who played the 

Saz and sang a prayer song. 

Gabi - (5H I enjoyed learning about how Alevism started. They had to keep their 

praying a secret a long time ago. 

Esra - (5H) I enjoyed doing the Semah dance because it was fun. I learnt that when 

someone plays the Saz you do not clap at the end because it’s not a performance, 

it’s a way to worship.  

 

 

 

Photo of Alevi dancers 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Read further here: MMR Vaccine Letter (Parents) Final.pdf 

 

file:///C:/Users/blessj/Downloads/MMR%20Vaccine%20Letter%20(Parents)%20Final.pdf


 

 

 

 

Protect your Child 

Did you know that London is at risk of a measles 
epidemic as thousands of children and adults are 
not protected? 

Measles is a serious infection and can lead to 
potentially life-threatening complications. 

It is five times more infectious than COVID-19 and 
can affect people at any age.  

The MMR Vaccine is safe and highly effective. Check that you have been vaccinated – especially if 
you were born between 1989 and 2007.  

There is a moving letter that Roald Dahl wrote in 1986, twenty-four years after his daughter Olivia 
died from measles. You can find it here. 

For more information read this pamphlet NHS-UKHSA MMR Leaflet.pdf 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Ffs.blog%2Froald-dahl-letter-daughter%2F%23%3A~%3Atext%3DIncidentally%252C%2520I%2520dedicated%2520two%2520of%2Cof%2520each%2520of%2520these%2520books.&data=05%7C01%7CLucy.Nutt%40enfield.gov.uk%7C9dd505d5f1af426d234008dbc0f17b63%7Ccc18b91d1bb24d9bac767a4447488d49%7C0%7C0%7C638315915616222550%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=62GKhZ0%2FlGhmX9WjfpRMxgxYZt4YnAckSxhObty%2Fwhc%3D&reserved=0
file:///C:/Users/blessj/Downloads/NHS-UKHSA%20MMR%20Leaflet.pdf


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

THIS YEAR BY 

SWITCHING TO FREE 

MEALS!! 



 

 

 

 

School admissions and applications | Enfield Council 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

      Twitter @pow_primary                                                                                        Instagram pow_primary  

                                                               

https://www.enfield.gov.uk/services/children-and-education/school-admissions-and-applications
https://twitter.com/@PoW_Primary
https://www.instagram.com/p/CpCwUpJLkR5/?igshid=YmMyMTA2M2Y=
file:///D:/Prince%20of%20Wales/Newsletters/Newsletter%202022-2023/March%202023/Instagram%20pow_primary


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 


